Arts and Humanities Division Meeting
March 2, 2021
Present: Paula Carns (presiding), Karen Huck, Kirstin Johnson, Kate Lambaria, Matthew Roberts, David Morris, Celestina Savonius-Wroth
Not Present: Courtney Becks, Geoff Ross, Emilee Mathews, Marek Sroka
Agenda
· SCMC Marketing Grants Awarded (Kirstin, Kate; Emilee sent info by email.)

MPAL will use the grant for postcards to promote their renovated player piano and mechanical instrument collection more generally; will create two sets of postcards, one to send to friends/donors and one to give away at in-person events. They had good turnout at a recent virtual player piano event.

[Emilee was recently awarded an Innovation Funding and a Marketing grant to hold an online panel Decentering the Canon in the Architectural Library featuring architecture faculty from UIUC and other US institutions.] 

· Open Library of Humanities (OLH), a not-for-profit consortium of 300 university libraries who make yearly contributions to the publication of 28 fully Open Access journals in the humanities. The annual cost for US institutions with more than 10,000 FTE is $2508.

Paula hoped Scholarly Communication and Publishing or Collection Management might pick this up, but Tom indicated Arts and Humanities would need to cover it if we want to become supporters. Becoming supporters would not increase access or help our faculty who publish in OLH journals. 

· CDC (Matt)

CDC members have been asked to discuss potential budget reductions with their divisions, and report on what each division suggests. In FY 2023, we are expecting a $650,000 permanent reduction to our state allocated collections funds (we believe this is approximately 3%). Tom is asking for suggestions other than a straight across the board 3% cut.  Paula synthesized our discussion, and suggested that we propose the following model/actions for Arts and Humanities: 

1. review journal subscriptions and usage data
2. review database subscriptions and usage
3. look at funds that are regularly underspent

We also discussed the question of large (>$10,000) purchases and whether a more systematic and inclusive approach to decisions about these purchases could be part of a model for going forward with a reduced budget.

Action item: Matt will report our proposed model back to CDC.
 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]LSSC (Karen)

LSSC chairs will be attending an upcoming Executive Committee meeting to discuss concerns about UGL integration, especially impact on UGL staff. Recent topics of discussion also included possible closure of the Residence Hall Libraries and expectations regarding return of hourly student workers to Library units.
  
· Updates

Design and Materials Librarian search is underway, with a strong pool. Search committee has held phone interviews and will meet next week to decide on short list for “in person” interviews.

UGL transition subgroups are submitting draft reports, which will be compiled and shared with Library staff next week.

Reference Management Team has started surveying unit heads about reference services after we move into Phase 5.

